
REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF WESTERN CAROLINA UNIVERSITY 
 
Room 510, H.F. Robinson Building      September 5, 2014 
 
The Board of Trustees of Western Carolina University met in regular session on September 5, 2014 in 
Room 510 of the H.F. Robinson Building.  The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. by Chairman 
Williams. 
 
ATTENDANCE 
The following members of the Board were present:  Mrs. Williams, Mr. Townsend, Mrs. Battle, Mrs. 
Coward, Mr. Broadwell, Mrs. Kaemmerling,  Mr. Whipkey, Mr. Byers,  Mr. Drake, Mr. Lupoli, Ms. Dugan, 
Mr. Little, and Mr. Messer. 
 
Others present:  Chancellor Belcher; Provost Morrison-Shetlar;  Vice Chancellors Edwards and Miller; Dr. 
Wargo, Chief of Staff;  Dr. Owl-Smith, Alumni Association President; Ms. Wong, Human Resources 
Director; Mrs. Ashe, Events Coordinator; Ms. Woody, Budget Officer; Mr. Jeremy Morrison, Smoky 
Mountain News Reporter; Mr. Studenc, Senior Director of News Services; Mr. Miller, Associate Vice 
Chanc
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COMMENTS FROM CHANCELLOR BELCHER 
Chancellor Belcher stated that the enrollment is at 10,382 and the retention rate is at 78%.  He added 
that Western Carolina is a destination campus. 
 
Chancellor Belcher reported that the Board of Governors will be coming to Western Carolina September 
10-12 in recognition of our 125th anniversary.  This is a rare opportunity to showcase our university.  Dr. 
Belcher went over the schedule for their visit and specifically recognized Dr. Wargo and Ms. Welch in 
their efforts to lead a small army to make the upcoming visit successful. 
 
Dr. Belcher handed out information on the System Efficiency and Effectiveness Metrics. The metrics will 
determine State budget allocations or cuts.  He mentioned that we received credit for good 
achievement on four of the metrics and explained what they mean.  He said that he will go into detail at 
future meetings.   
 
Chancellor Belcher talked about the Campus Security Report.  He stated that, in light of security 
challenges at campuses around the country during the recent years, the increasing attention the topic of 
campus security has attracted at the federal level, and, most importantly, the responsibility which 
campuses have to ensure safety and security, the System undertook a major study last year on campus 
security.  He added that the result is a significant report with a number of recommendations for the UNC 
System.  Dr. Belcher said he was happy to say that WCU is already ahead of the game on some of these 
recommendations – Clery Coordinator, for example.  However, there are a number of recommendations 
which we will need to integrate into our operation, and they are not all budget-neutral.  He reported 
that the UNC System is looking for ways to secure funding to assist.  This is an important topic, and it is 
increasing in prominence among our priorities.   
 
Dr. Belcher spoke about the Compliance Officer and Chief Diversity Officer positions.  As we noted at the 
June meeting, one of 
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of the designer for the mixed use facility will be conducted this afternoon by the Endowment Board.  The 
committee was updated on some minor campus renovations including relocation of our dispatch office 
and classroom reconfigurations.  The up-fit for the engineering space at Biltmore Park is complete.   
 
Mr. Broadwell informed the Board on the activities of the Internal Audit Office.  As previously discussed 
in this report, Ms. Gaetano has been actively involved in the University-wide risk assessment and the 
development of the annual audit plan. Ms. Gaetano performed follow-up petty cash audits and found all 
previous recommendations had been implemented.  
 
Mr. Broadwell explained that Mrs. Lauren Bishop, the University’s Sustainability Officer, presented an 
overview of utility costs and savings.  Her presentation included state wide utility types and usage. The 
main focus of the presentation was utility information for Western Carolina University and the savings 
that have been realized by our University since 2002.  The University has decreased its energy 
consumption by 35% over this time period.  
 
COMMENTS FROM THE ALUMNI ASSOCIATION PRE


